SCIENCE BAND CHANGE NOTIFICATION

Dear Parent/Carer,

The Science Department will be completing a detailed review of all the bands for Year 9.  

There are banding reviews throughout the course of the school year, and students are moved if the Science Department decides a move is justified. This is based on the teacher’s judgements, student’s class performance, homework records and test scores. There is no need to contact the school requesting further band changes as this process is automatic and is carefully managed for all students in the year group.
 
Please be assured that all students have access to the full range of scores (1-9) regardless of what band they are in. If students have moved up or down, we have made these recent changes so that the pace and context of their new classes better matches them; to maximise overall scores. If students have moved sideways we have made the move to even out inconsistencies in parallel class performances, SEND characteristics, behaviour dynamics, class sizes or gender balance.
 
Banding will not affect tier decisions, final scores, or GCSE options in any way. JFS is an academic school with talented students in all classes, in the past we have found that students get high scores from every type of band. Students will be moving to their new classes on 30 November 2020.

We wish your child well for the remaining academic year and if any students have any concerns or queries, or wish to obtain additional work, they are welcome to see the Head of Science at lunch at their convenience.

Kind regards, 
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